Can You Be Held Responsible For Writing Letters

Documenting Maintenance Experience of Others?
To answer this question, let’s examine the following scenario:  You, an FAA certificated mechanic with both ratings, and some of your non-certificated buddies are working for a local aviation organization or company.  The experience gained at this company would only qualify an individual for one of the FAA mechanic ratings.

One day, your buddies ask you to write or sign a letter verifying they have the necessary experience to meet the qualifications for both mechanic ratings.  These are your buddies, so you may think there is nothing wrong with writing or signing a letter of this nature.  Besides, they could get a pay raise. STOP!!!

Think back to those late nights, when you were studying for your exams.  Do you remember studying a regulation that might address this particular situation or something similar?

Hopefully, at this point, you are now reviewing Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 65. Specifically, subpart A, section 65.20(a) which states: "No person may make or cause to be made - any fraudulent or intentionally false statements on any application for a certificate or rating under this part."  Therefore, if you write or sign that letter, you will be causing fraudulent or intentionally false statements to be made on an application for the mechanic certificate.

Now the question becomes, "What can happen to me?"  For the answer to this question, let’s look at section 65.20(b) which states:  "The commission by any person of an act prohibited under paragraph (a) of this section is a basis for suspending or revoking any airman or ground instructor certificate or rating held by that person."

For the sake of this scenario, let’s suppose your certificate is revoked and you would like to get it back, then read section 65.11(d)(2) which states:  "A person whose mechanic or repairman certificate is revoked may not apply for either of those kinds of certificates for one year after the date of revocation."  After the year has passed, you must again seek authorization to retest for the mechanic certificate.  That means, you must present documentary evidence to the local FSDO.  If the authorization to retest is granted; then you will have to retake all the written, oral, and practical exams. 

Now, suppose that your mechanic certificate was suspended.  What effect could that have on you?  If you’ve had your mechanic certificate for at least three years, maybe you were considering obtaining the Inspection Authorization. Section 65.91(c)(1) requires that the applicant hold "a currently effective mechanic certificate with both an airframe rating and a powerplant rating, each of which is currently effective and has been continuously in effect for not less than the three year period immediately before the date of application. 

Your mechanic certificate was suspended, therefore it cannot be said to be "in effect" while it is suspended and you will not be eligible for the IA until three years after the end of the suspension of the mechanic certificate.

As you can see from the above scenarios, by writing or signing that letter documenting maintenance experience could jeopardize your mechanic certificate and maybe your job.  Think and verify your responsibilities before you write or sign that letter.

